CASE 455§__ A’pypi‘i'cvation ‘of BTA OIL
. o PRODUCERS FOR EXPANSION OF A \
b RS PRESSURE MAINTENANCE PROJECT. ‘




T R T s L Rl L A 0 Sy b e . o e g e £ B e i 1 R4

) d
) I\b , .
4] ,
m .tP. Pl
pos
a ., ,
R = (
s ¢
ﬂﬁ .




BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
‘June 16, 1971

EXAMINER HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of BTA 0il Producers Case No. 4555
for expansion of a pressure
- maintenance project, Lea County,
'New Mexico.’
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PAGE 7

‘these ‘wells, conversion of water injection, it is Bond Wells

MR. NUTTER: Call next Case Number 4555,
MR. HATCH: Case 4555. Application of BTA 0il

Producers for expansion of a pressure maintenance project,

Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. KELLAHIN: If the examiner please, Jason Keilahih
Kéllahin & Fox, appearing for the abplidants,’gﬁe have one
witnhess I would like to have sworn, please.
(Witness sworn)
MR.»KELLAHiN: If the exanminer please, the docket

on this case, and I presume the advertising was listed to

Number 2 and 3, and that should have been the Bond Well Number

2 and the Northcut Number 3.

The location 6f the wells, however, are correct, and

iy

‘T don't ;hink'it would require readvertféfng.
MR. NUTTER: I gthink as long as we have the location-
‘that solves the prdblém. ‘
MR. KELLAHiN; It would change nothing in the matter
of the Epplication: |
JERRY I.. MORITZ

having been first duly sworn, testified upon his oath as

follows: ES B : :

. DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

0 Would you state your name please?
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PAGE 3

acceptable? .

“with the application of BTA 0il Producers in Case 45552

. Project;

February 8, 1971, under Order Numﬁ%r R-4098 .5 BTA made'

My name is Jerry Moritz.

M-é-rfist-z;‘is that correct?

Right. |

By th@ are you employed and in what position, Mr. Moritz?
I am ehplbyed by BTA 0il Producers as secogdary recovery
ehgineer:i |

Have you testified before the 0Oil Conservation Cdmmissibnv
as an engineer and made your qualifications a matter |
of record? |

Yes; I ‘have,

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

3t

(Mr. Kellahin continuing) - Mr. Moritz, are you familiar

Yes.,
What is proposed by the application in this case?
BTA is proposing and asking that they be allowed to expand

their Eroj%ct known as the Vada Bond Pressure Maintenence

We propdsewto expand it by the addition of tﬁ&ée
more injection wells into the Bough “C", iy

This project was approved by the Commission on

the application at that time as a one well Bough "C"
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pace 4.

‘project, and -after continuous injection from that time

‘Now, are Yyou runhihg out of prbduced‘water? Is that

to the present, we pelieve we have about‘accomplished ali
we can with one injection well.

And likewise, in the original order we proposed tbiv
use prodﬁbea Bbugh‘"c“ water. However, it is}becominq
apparent that wev5111 not be able to continue use of this,
so we are proposing in this application to use what is

calléd'fhe Bdﬁgh'"ﬁ", which we believe contains water.

your‘problem?~

Yes, We are running out of water.

And you need a new water source?

Yes.

Ngﬁ,”insafér as the order eﬁtgged‘by the Commission is

concerned, it had a provision for the addition of injectio

wells by adminiétrative‘prOcédgre. |
Is it bécause of‘tﬁis change ofjthe'water‘éubﬁly that]

you need to have a hearing'in;this case? |

Yes, Essentially, the application or/the'apbfoval in

February'did:gtantuﬁs perﬁissicﬁ to add addition;1

injection wells bykadministrative éép?oval, and like I

pointed out beforé, we had“planned‘tésuse surface"water.
However, OurAinVestiqations show that this amount

of water available through prodﬁced waﬁér is not going

to be sufficient to add three more additibnal’injection
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10

12
13
14

1510

16

17| a

20

Is there any other reasonable available source of water in

this area?

There is: other water avallable. It ig in the form of

,produced water There.is on this Bough "¢n water that is

produced,
However, thefﬁuantity is very low, ang would réquire
considerable expenditure to get it, and as ‘we have seen

in this" one well plloted lt decllned so rapldly that we

do not feel we can go after more,

There is Devonlan water available, some, . oh, ‘ten

- Now, referrind‘tO'What has been marked as the applicant's

Exhlblt Number 1 is a land plat. Actually, this is just
another copy of the exhibit presented in February,

It shows our approved progect area in ‘the dashes.,
The orlglnal 1n3ect10n well, whlch 1s BTA's 685 limited

‘Bon@ Number 5, the orlglnal 1n3ect10n well is shown as’

a ‘red trlangle.

The three proposed addltlonal 1n3ectzon wells ‘are

shown asg yellow trlangles.

Eidacriiiesl il b el g el
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PAGE. 6

would you identify that exhibit?
Exhibit Number 2 is a plat of injection volume in barrels
of water per day versns time.

Likewise, on the curve is a plot of the cumulative

water injected versus time.

The cumulative is the red circles. As you can see,

“we started injecting about February 9th, and we maintained|

the injection rate at about 1500 barrels of water a day

- for approximately two weeks there.

During this time we checkéd our equipment to make
sure it was working, and the well was in a condition to
where it can take the water.

"After this two week period we pushed the injectjoﬁ

rate on up to about 7000 barrels. You can see it held

théreﬁfor‘sdmé'two'weeks, and then we had a rather drastic
drop in the rate, and at this time we fdﬁﬁd'that our
system woulé not sustain a 7000 barrels, so we had
reduced our salt water disposal system such that we could
get on.up’to a hiéher rate, and you can see we
subséguently went up tO'abBut'§600’barrels.

| And sporadicaily wefheld"ﬁhat‘til about the 27th ‘of
April, at which time the rate &rOpped to slightly over -
7000 barrels, and we have been éble to maintain the rateq

there ever since.

'Cumulative wise, we have injécted 745,000 barrels of
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Now, what about your pressure, injection pressure, Mr.

Moritz?

of water YOu*are.usinq.

Yes. PeriOdicaliy we do have a little pressure of ten

water to June 4, 1971.

1 did not show injection pressures on here.

However , our injecfipn pressures héﬁe bgen’ranging
from approximately eighteen to twenty inches of mercury
Vasuum, - |
In other words, you have mo éressﬁre Eakiﬁg on a vachum,

and it has continued to do so in spite of the high volume

pounds, but we have foﬁhd this to be normally just scale
and parafin plud&iﬁg‘up perforations, and is easily remove
'with acid,

Now, referfing‘to:wha£ has“been maxrked as Exhibit Number
3, WOuldvyoﬁ:diSCUSS”ﬁﬁ%t exhiﬁit?

Exhibit Number 3 is a plot of cumﬁlative net reservoir
voidage 'in thousands of barrels Veréué time.

- As the first poi;t here is shOQh,»as the 1lst of
February, this is tﬁe amount 6f'§ii, water, and reservoir
equivalents of gas thaﬁ we had prbduced out of this area
directly 6ff5é£ting the Bond Number 5.

I might just point out the area that it ddes cover.,

‘It covers all of section four, the east half of section

i

five, and the north half of section nine.
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1 » f:jhe reason I point thig»out, I havé another curve

2 “that is very similar that covers a different area, but

3 we felt that this was tﬁe‘area that Bond’Number 5 might

4 ultimately affect, so we ﬁreseht:this plot as only a

5 ,  té§iew of'whgt’We have ‘done.

6  as ydu can see, our Wiﬁhdréwél rates, net reservoir

7 withdrawal rates are greater 6r”haVe'been‘greatéf’thanioﬁr
'8 injestion up to the month of April.

9 ' In April we did show a slight decrecase in the net

10 éumu;ative, and have shoWn it in May, and we are - | : i
1 predicting that our injeétion will exceed our production | | 7
12 ~ in the month of June.

13 MR.{§UTTER: Now, I don't understand thié'exhibit,

14| Jerry. , |

15 THE wI'rNE'SSQ Qka-y, ’ R .

16 | MR, NUTTER: “Now, this is net voidagé. In otﬁer

17| words, what you are deépicting here is the”différenCe:betWeen
18 the amount that is withdrawn and the amount’ that you are

19 injecting?

20 THE WITNESS: Right.
21 , MR. NUTTER: Each month?
22 TBE”WiTNESS:’ Right, right.
: 23 MR. NOTTER: And the ‘area that‘you‘are witﬁdf&%ing
‘ € o 24 from and figures into the net vOidége would be the wélls in
; - | 25 the east hélf of five, all of four and the north half ‘of nine?
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THE WITNESS: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: So you are taking the total volume of
witﬁdraWaié in tﬁat area?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
‘:MR. NUTTER: And then Sthraéting from that ‘the
amount ‘of injection --
THE WITNESS: Yes.
MR. NUTTER:  -- into this well?
THE WITNESS: Yes. |

MR. NUTTER: And then you are depictihg your net

voidage?

THE WITNESS: Right. Now, we did start at

approximately 6,600;000 barrels. The point that we started

at wasAG,OOO,OOO’barrels.i In other words =~-

MR. NUTTER: And 35 16ﬁg as this is gdiné up, you
are not making any‘headﬁaf? |
: " THE WITNESS: Right.

MR, NUTTER:”But as soon as that curve startS'qdmith”
down, you are getting ahead of wiéﬁar;WSI? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. And of course, this is 6né'poin£
I would like to make with this curve here is the dffficulty
of a one well project aéfempting to overcome this ‘tremendcus
withdrawal réte. It is almost impOSSible'to do, even though
we have maintained probably overall a 7060;barrel a day

injection rate,
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We have stili ndét been able té do it.

MR. ﬁﬁTTERf Have'you‘éver determined what the
maximum on this well would take as far as injeé&ioh is c;ncerne

THE WITNESS: Yes. | |

MR. NUTTER: What the 'total --

THE WfTNESS; ‘It is approximately 11000 barﬁgls of
water a Aay. This is on vacuum.

g

MR. NUTTER: But you never have put that much in it

:yéf, have you?

THE WITNESSiq No. We have not been able to do it.

MR, NOUTTER: Haven't héd‘ﬁhe water?

THE WITNESS: Just haven't been<able to get the
water together long enough to sustain it,~and now I would say

it would be impossible on our part to tie in ehoﬁéh'SYStém

to be able to do\it.

MR, NUTTER: I see.

0 - (Mr. Keilahih cbntihuinq) “Now, does that indicate -- at
the original héaring I believe there wagléome'diSCdssion
of the possibility of channeling énd other problems that
might arise frpm,thé‘injeétion. | .

Does that iﬁdi&htefyou héve“haq’that situation?

A kNoi it doesn't., We have not had any ihafdatiéh'bf

channeling, direct communications or ;nyﬁhing“bf this

type.

Q And you have no indications of 'a directional permeability

12
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-
1 in this reserv01r, elther, do you? ‘

2| A No. We do not. we thought there was a p0951bilxty, and

‘3_ H Qe,70f coufse, at'£he‘oriqina1 hearing discussed this
41 possiﬁiiity, put we have nad no indication that there is.
‘%;ﬁ s . - I would like to make a’ comment Ehat»we’hadafhdught
%ﬁ, 6 there was a pdsSibility, a good p0551b111ty, that the
P
:; 7 Vug qystem fuel thing of it that way in this reserv01r
'éé 8 ght £il1l up with- ‘water, and you would have an
‘gtp 9 " immediate breakthrough of water then.
| ;E 10 This point in our predictions should have been
% . = 11 reached at about 393, 000 barrels. We, as you can Se€
% 12 | | were oOn up ‘above this: almost twice.
3| - Now, we gtill have not seen water breakthrough, SO
14 we believe that we are fllllng somethlng other than the
15 Vug System.
16 Q New “this exhxblt does indlcate; though, that it is E *@

é 17 necessary to inject additional amounts of water?

‘% il A ves. Yes, very definitely.
‘% | :1; Q Now , referring to what has been marked as Exhibit~ﬁumber,
M% azd a4, wouldJyOutidehtify’that exhibit? .
>:% PYRIAY ‘ xﬁibit‘ﬁumber‘h {s a continuation of anjexhibit-Presented
%é 22 ~ in the February hearing, an update. |
- 23 We have had three addltlonal pressures shown here.

24 They are actually shown as only two- poxnts, because We

avera

25 ged ﬁhem'oh‘a month's pasis, but again, you can see
- ' e e e e

e
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1 that the pressure has continued to go down, and we think
. 2 this'is a further indication thét we are not effectively
v 3 affecting the reservoir. -
4| . MR. NUTTER: Not getting enough injection? :
5 - . PHE WITNESS: Not enough fluids.
] 6| 0 (Mr. Xellahin continuing) Now, referring to Exhibit
o ST , -
._ 7 Number 5, would you discuss that one?
a
g s a - Exhibit!N&mber 5, which is in two pages; is another plot
;=;~" 9 from the February hearing. It is just barely BErought up
E 10 to date. This is the total project area performance
= 11 curve,
12 ‘'Again, you can see that the production, oil
13 production has continued to decline at a fairly rapid
14 rate, and likewise, the water, ﬁpw, it‘i's somewhat _‘
15 curious that the gas is somewhat stabilized, “
16 It is down frron‘x its peak, but ijt is stabilizing
17 there on this b"éint. | |
el Q Now, réferfing ‘to the group of 'eVXh‘iVb:its numbered 6 through
19| 18, would you discuss those, ’pleas‘e?l :
: 20| A Exhibité 6 through 18 are individual lease»pIOts_ that . .,
v 2 “were developed. E:‘c'li;i\bit Number 5 is aﬁ total of all of | ‘~
PR : 22 these exhibits, i)ut i;hese are individual lease plots, and
0 53 they are just updated to show mainly that we have not
| o 24 -affected the reservoir and not stimulated the production
L ‘ 251 - in any apparent way.
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0

o > o

>

Qo

>

The first two, 7, 6, 7 and 8 -- excuse me, and 9,
are the direct offset leases, and égain, not any‘af them
show any response to tﬁis injection.

 The others are just of the other leases contained
within the project area.

Maybe I am not looking at it right, but whére is the lease

7Y

identified on these exhibits?

The leases are idehtifieddat the top.
I see,

The BTA producers.

" I see.

The number of wells-6n~the leases are aléo shown there.
Now, the exhibits numbered ;2 thrOuﬁhin}ih summary, then,
are indicating that there is:really no noticeable effect
ffbm'this injection program; is that correct?

Yes. That is correct.

' Ahd again, indicate that you need to increase your order

injection if you are going to determine whether this is

L

a practical program?

“Yes.

So you are stiil'in a pilot stage; is that coérect?
Yes., | |

Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit‘l9f
would you identify that éxhiﬁit?

Exhibit 19 is another cumilative net reservoir voidage
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2,000,000 barrels greater than the~prévious curve that I

~‘presented, which T believe, is the Exhibit Number 3.

"again, we. are predicting that June will slightly exceed

plot versus time.

' However, this is for what we are calling the expanded
area. We have made this plot to show what we think would
happehi if we were grdﬁfed the additional three injection
wells, |
Now, I might point ouit what areas this Would inéludé.
This one inClUde; all of the wells in section four, five,
the north half of section nine, and you can see frqm'here

that this curve at its beginning is appfoximately

Likewise, you can see that the injection from Bond

Number 5 only has not affected it until about May, and

the withdr;wal rates.

I have’shown here*as of'July lvﬁﬁg addition of the
three new iﬁjéétibn wells, We believe”that‘if~this hearing
is grantédrrelativelywﬁuick; that we“can;have this wofk”
done" by Jﬁly‘lst. We ;;e\predicﬁing’thatVWe‘wiil bé able
to inﬂect 253000fbarrels of water per day for the four
wells, and that is what thiS'daShéH durve represeﬁts;*a
decrease of the net vbidadé by-25{6Q0‘bafréls.

Now, Mr. Moritz, yoﬁ have proposed in this appiication

to use water from the Bou@h'"Dﬂ.formation’to iﬂject into

the Bough "C"? 1Is there any evidence in the area of this
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projéct that the “BD" formation is'productive in water?

i “yes., I made 2 study in approximately six-mile radius
| around §Ur project area here to getermine if the Bough vp" |
; did have water, and if its,permeability would be great
é _i'? enough to give us the kind of water ve want.
: éii : Exhibit Number 20 is-a tabulation of most of the
e 7 psT's that I found in thiS'éix-mile rad;@é.

most of these wells on DST recover

b o

5 as 8! .~ As you can Ssee€

; = , .

: == 9 about 1600 to 7000 ‘barrels of feed of water of a drill

L - gem test |

pomr] 10 stem test..

: - ) ; “ .

= 11 Now, the gough "D" kind of lost its identity in this

% 12 area, so I jncluded only tests that were at least fifty

‘E 13 feet below, beloV the "B", wen, and not greater than 150

f% 14 feet below the Bough "C"/ which we believe-will cover’ the
P 18 major portion of the Bough "D".
GRS | 6| @ Now, Your Exhibit 20 shbWS‘Ehe tests on all these wells;

17 is that.correct?
1 gl A yes. I might point out that most of the tests shov that - )
i 19 the reservoir pressureuinithe Bough "D". was 3500 to 3800.°

: % 20 - We confirmed this on one€ of our wells, the’Bond Nﬁmber 4,
o 2 which we drilled in ootober of 1969 had 468:
h ! 22 We inadvertently drilled into the "BD" and pested‘it}

and we reGOVeréd‘7510‘fee£

‘ 23 It is shown as the second rest,

24 of salg water . e
d no shows. We had a sixty—mihute f£inal shut—iﬁ

25 k ~ ‘We ha
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é 1 of 3547 pounds.
f 2| o 'Is there ahy oil production or 'gas production from the
3 e ~
§ ‘E? 3 Bough "D" in this area?
% g if 4| A I have examined the area, and I know of no well that has
é ‘;¥$ 5 prd&ucéd or is érOduciﬁg from the Bough "D". |
: o
? iz_ 6 Every indication we have is that it contains’ nothing
,,ff 4 - but water, |
g; 8 MR. NUTTER: You have never seen a drill stem test,
gt? 9 | either, that shows‘any hydro-carbon?
3 :% 10 THE WITNESS: No. No tests.
é = 1l o (Mr. Kellahin continuing) Now, refefr;ng to what has been
i2 marked as Exhibit Number 21, woﬁla ;ou identify‘that
13 exhibit? | |
4| A Ekhibit'nUmbeilfiﬁis a schematic drawiﬁg of BTA 0Oil -
i; Producers 685 Limited BoﬁdjNumber 4. |
16 ‘Phere is one of the wells' that We'pfépdse to convert
17 to injection.
18] © And does that show the'dompietiOn date ?od will use?
19| A 'Yes. It shows the ﬁompletion‘that we are proposiﬁq to use
20 as I pointed out on this sketch on Exhibit 20 of the
21 Bough "D" that we had tested the Bough "D" in this weli,
2; and we set pipe belbw the Bough ”Di.
"y ) 23 We‘are‘propOSiﬁg to qo ao tﬁis well first, since it
24 wéuld‘require Only"drilling'oﬁt”a cement plug, and
g -25 perforaﬁing the Bough "D" interval and hooking up oux
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§ 1 cquipment as shown here, essentially, the equlpment ﬁT
‘i 2 con31sts of ]USt tubing on a Packer with some special

£ = A |

. 3' equipment in the tubing perforations in the tdbing'tﬁ

85 s

1low the water to flow free Bough "D"‘ﬁp through this

7 b

5 special’ equipment into the perfs and out into the Bough “cY.

i

nr

.
Q“
O

The water won't come to the surface, then?

t

o
romn
o e L

71 A No, it will not,

—
; % .ég 8 Q You heVe a later exhibit which shows this?"
; § gtp 9| A Yes. I have a later exhibit which shows in detail this,
,,§ EE 10| 0 Now, referring to Exhibits 22 and 23, are those ‘similar
il% = i exhibits to 212
; % 12| A Yes. Exhibits 22 ang 23 are again, the other two injeétibL
v§ 13 wells that we propose.
14 ' " They dlffer Sllghtly in that we will have to dril: . -
15 ~these two wells deeper to the Bough “D" We propose to
16 ' rgn a four inch plus joint liner ﬁith a packoff-type
17 hanger, and then set our Packer permanent packer on ¢
18 -tubihg inside of thig liner. |
& ‘1o We'll have to perforate this Bough "Dﬁ,'but otherWise}
8 5 20: it is essentiaily the same as Exhibit 21. )
51 o \wa, does EXhlblt Number 24 ‘show the ‘equipment that will
22 be used for controlllng the injection rate 1n these wells?
23| A Yes. Exhlblt Number 24 is a blown up. schematlc of the
24 down hole equlpment to be run 1n all three wells W1th the

4 25L~ exceptlon of Bond Number 4,
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Packer inside this four-~inch liner.

" an on and off tool.

Bond Humber 4 will not have a liner set in it since
its casing is already through the Bough "D", so I showed
ﬁhis well since itpwill‘be the most compiicated one.

Again, it shows' that we will be setting é‘fourwinCh
plus ﬁbin£ liner through the Botigh "D".
the five and a half inch production casing that we
preViOUSly ran, &and this liner will be packed off at the
top where the*' w111 be no flow behind the liner.

Wé propose tusk ‘to perforate the Bough "D" through
its productive interval, and set a Modél F permanent-type

This Packer will have what is calied a lock set seal
assembly, which will lock in place.

However, it can be removed with”Special tools.l On

top‘éf‘fhis seal assembly we plan'to run what is called

This fbbl Wiil'alLow us to remove what is colored H
green’ on this., With ﬁhe tubing, the oﬁhervartiOn will
remain in the hole.

We prbpose to set a Wire—iinéa check back in the top
of this on and off tool. ‘This will prevent fluids
flowinq free, Bougé "CY into the tubing, and back down
into the Bough "D",

Now, will that control the flow of water? Can you

We will tie into |

4 h

regulate the flow of water from the one zone to éhe‘bt!*

A
¥

heed
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1| A We could regulate it, yes. We are ‘hot proposing to

o 2 regulate it. |

;? 30 Do you think it wolld be necessary?

e | 4| n No. We do not think so. We have made an attempt to

: 5 calculate what the rate of flow between the Bough "D" and

?i 6 the Bough "C" woula 5e. |

;; 7 We have, of course,'a very good information from

'éé § drill stem tests 1n this area, and wezbelieve that the

Etr § f ' flow rate between the Eough p and the Bough "C" will be

EE' 10 about 6000 barrels of water a day.

= 1110 Is there any method‘WherebybyOu could calculate that flow?
12| A Yes. We have two methods that we would like to try. Oﬁe,
13 we aré’sure‘will work. That would be a means: of going in
14 | there and making a spinner survey tool just ﬁelow th¢, L,
iﬁ aperforéted ﬁipﬁié shown here. Thére is a short space there.
1& Actually, it would probably be twenty or thirty feet
k17 " long, and we can actually measure the volume of water
18 7 going out into the Bouqh neY - at that time.
19 We belleve that we have one other method that we can
20 use.. We feel that by knowing the size of thé perforations
2 | in the nxpple, perforated nipple there that we will'be
22 able to by running ‘sénic 1ogs down the casing annulus

i | 23 and ‘determining how high this water is standing that we
o 24 will pe able to determine ‘how much water is'going into

2% this zone.

el e e i
LA el
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Likewise, it 'will give us a virtually conscious

‘record of what the bottom hole pressure is in the Bough “C

which we believe is going to get important.

Now, referring to Exhibits 25,26 and 27, would you discuss

’thoSe’exhiﬁitS?;;

I do not have much to say about these exhibitg. These
are ékhibitsvdfithe tﬁfee well locations only three
proposed injection Wélls. |

They merely show the tops bfrﬁhé'vafidus'fOrﬁations
encoﬁnteréd, and where we set pipe, and where we
perforatéd each one of the wells.
Now, Mr. Mdritz, ydu'HaVe'hadiﬁo positive results from
your program up toAdaté; is that correct?
No. We have not.
But in spite of that, YOurgtill feel that the project is

worthwhile,and you want to continue your project on an

- expanded basis?

Yes. We feel that there is still unrecovered reserves

down there. We still believe in our original prediction

of how much oil we‘hhink<thevflood will recover, and are

‘perfectly willing to go with this expansion and evaluate

an‘aﬁtémpt to evaluateé this reservoir for floods.
Now, to summarize your testimony here, is it to éhe effect
that the productiOh in this ‘area is*cdntihuihg'tozdeciine,

in your opinion, will decline to an unéconomic rate or
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‘status unless additional water is injected in this

. formation?

Yes.

And you feel that the iﬁjedéiOn‘yiilirestore or at least

‘hold the production at a steady rate for some period of

time?

Yes,

~In your opinion, will correlative rights of the owners

in ‘this area bé protedféd?

Yes.

Indludiﬁg the~overri&iﬁg royalty owners?

Yes.

Were Exhibits 1 through 27 prepared by you or under your
supervision? |

Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like {o offer in

evidence Exhibits 1 through 27 inclusive.

'~ "'MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 27 will

be admitted in evidence.

Q

A

(Mr. Kellahin continuing) Do you have anything else, Mr.
Moritz?‘
No.

MR. XELLAHIN: Thit completes the presentation of

thé case, Mr. Nutter,

MR NUTTER: Off the record a minute,
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. 2 1 (Whereupon, a discussion was held off the recora—)——"l
-3
§ ‘ 3| BY MR. NUTTER:
4] Q My, Moritz, I think you have got 2 ot of exhibits here,
,«) 5 and well—prepared case and everythlng.
E:, ‘ 6 However, I thought that vou were going to come up
: E— 7 th some kind of an lnstrument' that dOWn"h“dle here that
é § 8 - you could measure the flow* from one reservoir into the
k a;; 9 other. |
% , 10l A Mr. Nutter, we havé’ -
‘ 'g 1 Q How are you g01ng to be able to ma‘intair’;'records“end .
B 12 determine your cumulative net voidage and soO forth in ‘the
3 absence of accurate measurement?
‘“ A Well, Mr. Nukter, we have tilked to several péaple, :
18 sperry Son, one, in partlcular, that does manufacture a
5 16 down hole meter, but to be able ‘to measure these type
% 2 of volumes, they have to have at‘least seven-lnch cas:mg,
3 18 so these are the only people that we have bcen able to
19 -~determf)11e that measure a down hole - that have a down
20 hole meter., ’ » ,
al @ well, what about that Baker jewel flow thing that we have
: 23 for injection into two zones?
E 23 A They dan control the volﬁrﬁ’e*ﬁh‘a’mt ‘goes through that, yes.‘
‘, 24’ ‘We have taken a look at this, but“‘the_‘iiﬁit‘\iy that seems to
i . §
t 25 .be on this type of applicéh‘ion, those devices require ’op‘ly,

ZASERREE L
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‘you ¢an only gét so much thro&§h thém.

“and we would not know whether we were going at the -- like

I say, 1000, 2000 or somewhere up to 6000.

as I understand it, about 125 pounds‘tOFOpen them up, and

" In this case we would not know since we have a pretty
good differential. ‘We have predicted 3500 pounds in ¢he
Bough "D", and probably 900 pounds in the Bough "C".

ﬁe would moSthertaiﬁly’have that much pressure, but
we would not know whether we were putting in 6000 barrels
through it of maybe 1000.

We would only know éﬁat we were not getting over
6000 barrels.
1 Ehought'éhat“b061 could be set so that you could control
£he’amount that goés there., :
No.?fOnly a maximum, és I understgné‘it, and in this

application, it would only be set for a maximum volume,

'This”is,why we plan to try using these spinner
surveys to get a handle on what volume we: are injecting,
and I think they are very accurate.

Well, now, will water also be coming down the tubing here?

'

No, no.
Total footing would be from dbwh‘beiow?
Yes. That's right.

New, the tubing will be present, though?

Yes. The tubing will be present, ves.,
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I'm sure 'you could, but, see, this'is what ybu would call

“multi-conductor cable.

Now, isn't it feasible, then, to run a continuous spinner
deal down through here?

Yes. Except fOrrthey won't survey fqr eiqﬁt hours, run
about four or five hundred dollars. |

fou Can'tfplay the’spinner tool and ipstall‘it‘péfmanéhgiy

in the tubing? In other words, to use it as a meter?

a logging system. It is a hole service provided, and they

come out, you know, with azbigkloééing truck and a

There is no simple spinner sprve& tool. that can be run on?
a wire line down in here aﬁd'left in place?

No, there sure isn't. vWe thought of that, and, of course,
our first déSire would have been to have a meter. What
they call knocking meters., They send out a pulse, and

the time between the pulse determines how much you aré
injecting, but they can't ggﬁwthem in these wells.

Now, that is the one that you mentioned First?

Yes, right. xa

The down hole meter?
They'can;t get them in this casing. They have to -~
Seven -- fJ |

Seven minimum,vseveh minumum for 6000 barrels of water

per day, but we believe that through correlation of these

spinner surveys with our pressure sonics down the casing,
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that we will be able to determine what rates were

reasonably accurate.

As you may not know, we drill stem tested every one
of'eur‘wells, so we have a very good handle on what kind
of permeablllty we have in all of our wells, and we

believe that with thlS data we are q01ng to be able to do

it.

Well, it should be theoretically possible to calculate it?

Yes.

But if it is not accurate, it would turn.out, it would be

questionable?

Well, this‘ie what we plan to use, the spinner survey for

periodically to check our calculations.

Hew much did yeu gay it cost to run a spinner survey?

Right at five hundred dollars four, I think, they allow

you eight hours on their time is what they say. |
So\eontfﬁuéus basis would be rather expensive.

If the Commission should redquire a spinner survey to be

,taken at some interval, what would be a reasonable

interval to confirm your calculations or to get a new

‘factor to base your calculations on?

I would say that it would depend on two things. There is

'only two things qoing to affect this,

One is goxng to be how rapidly the Bough "C" presqure

builds up.




Iy
et

g

ronnrten e
PRmplieng

-meler

dearnley

10

13

25

PAGE -9 6

1

12

14
15

16

17

18

19.

21
22
23

24

Q Right.

A And the other wili be how rapidly the Bough "D's"

pressure declines. From our study so far we don't see

that the Bodéh "p* is‘gding to deCline'mugh because of
aerial .extents of it.

We have had cases that the BC is not going to build.
up very much. Obviously, we havén't seén it yet, but so
I would say possibly quarterly waﬁié be appropriate.

Q Would that impose any kind of an undue hardship or :
quarterly test on this?

because I think we would probably do it

A I don't think so,
anyway.
0 I see. -

A~ We are sﬁfficiéhtiy concerned or worried about the

floodability of EHis that we have been making almost all

offorts that we can to determine what is going on.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of the

witness?

MR. LE MAY: Mr. Examiner, may I ask a question as

an4ihin{aual? William J. Le May, consulting geologist in the
. S ‘ o _ AR A
area, project area, as well as representative of Charles B.

Reed and Norman L. Stevens, likewise royalty owners in this

area as individuals.

MR. NUTTER: But you are representing yourself?

MR. LE MAY:

Myself and also Mr. Stevens and Mr. Reed
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o) ‘Also your cumulative net voidage,

They QSKed me to attend.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. LE MAY: | |
o  Two questions, Jerry. One is you mentioned theLGGbO

barrels a day. Is that referring to one préject'well?

A Yes.

Q The flow between the "D" aﬁd“the“C“?'

1A Yes. our calculations shOw’GdbO'barréls on each

individual well. Now , this varies a little,‘depending on

what the'perméability is.
Qo 1 see.
A petween the permegbility‘ratio, between the two zones is
whétiit'dépends on:
‘you staftedipﬁt”with a
figure ~- fiquring evetythihg that was producéd from that
well to that point, and theh you carried that figure of
' voidage, whether injebﬁion increéséé is over pr%ductioh?
A oOh, which exhibit are you refe;ring to?
Q Well, on both OFf ﬁhem, Jerry, on Exhibits Number --

MR. NUTTER: 3 and 19.

Q- (Mr. Le Mayggontinuing) -=- 3 and your proﬁected one.
'MR. NUTTER: 19. |
“ MR, LE:MAY: 19, yes.

Q (Mx. Le May continuihé) You started out«=with a figure of

r

8000 oxr BfOOO;OOO,barrels of voidage, 80 that figure, what
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to)

you are starting at is really the amount of fluids that

were taken out of the indicated areéa at that point, right?

‘Right. At February list.

At February lst? So you have somé'cumulatiVe production
that starts;yoﬁr chart, and‘tﬁ;n the Qariétibné f:Om the
horizontal indicate ei‘ther ihjectibn‘ovér pfodué£i0h>0r
production over injection?

Right. Right. Yes. We have calculated'fhis cglculation
or this chart --

Yes,

-- is conducted and calculated on a monthly basis. We
know how much water we injected, naturally, on the Bond
Number 5. |

We have an individual service meter, so we know how

. much we ihject each day, and at the end of the month we

“know how much oil, water and'gas_we produced out of that

appropriate area.

Yes,.

And by cgnverting~this béck,ﬁé reservoir bafrels and
converting the injected water»badk to résérVOir"barrels,
we merely subtract them, and eitherraéd or subtradt of £,

The horizontal wogid”meah:you are keeping even Wifh

~ production?

Right.

And what'youywant to do is repressure the formation?

i R
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o ¥ O ¥ 0

%ight.

But since the project began and you have this horizontal
roughly on Exhibit Number 3, ydh arerjust keeping base
wiﬁh‘proauétibn, jﬁst éﬁoﬁt? h |

Yes. Esseﬁﬁially~it:w3%¥§ out during this period here
at about 40;060’barrels a mgnfh‘was all we was adding.
Right.

Net w;g all we were adding.

Net' over the whole test period day?

Riéht;j

And yet YGur'deéiine curve kept indiecating that nothing
is being put in the reservoir. Where is it going?
Right.

A;y ideas on that or --
Not really. The thing that we think is significant from

this is that we did not communicate through the Vug

System.

A'Tovfhis subsidy?

Yes. Right.

Because I talked with Buddy on the thing, and hejfigures
you are going to ihjecp‘the water and never see i£ again
anad never)see the réSponSe, o his theory was diScsted
‘at some length, and if his theory was’correCt, you would

be injecting and never see the water, then, never see

_ your response, and, of course, I admire --
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e
A . We don't believe this. ___1

Q Well, I hope youlare right, naturally.

A We believe that wC will see it. We hope =~ fully hope
that we"will see a big pank of oil,‘but it is not
undommoﬁ‘or out of“thekrééih’éf possibility that we wiiii_
hayg'hothing put water. '

0  Yes. ;

A Now, this is thé reason I mentioned that this sonic
shooting down the casing is so importaﬁt.' We do not
pelieve that wé want to get back above the original
kbubble points. We believe ==

Q what is th; pbubble point on it agéin?

A About 1800 is what we think, and we believe that if we
get back paét this point ve definitely will have an
unsucqessfﬁl flood, SO -~ |

Q" weil;'theﬁ, you actually agree‘with some Tenneco engineerT
which you have talked to whic¢h indicaﬁe that'anYthihg
over 1800 points-you are goihg‘to'produce nay bé all water
and that l8,060~pouﬁds*y0u will start to feel the effect
of oil and gas begin to go'd6Wn breaking through to the
well bore? |

A Yes.

Q So’you‘intend‘to ﬁaiﬁtdin'yOur pressure sdméwhere between
1300 and 1800 when your pilot is far enough aléhg and

then your projects are far enough along to maintain this

)
3

.{"’
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.going into the "C"

“  and the Bough "C", and in the liaison, and I did not find

equilibrium?
Yes. I wish we had more encouraging rasults, but our

results -- the only encouraging results we ~have had is

that we have not had some of the things that people told
us was going to happen. |
Just one other‘outside‘pOSSibility. Just -~ not even a
possibiiity, put there were some cases when a liaison
was drilled where thev thought tﬁére may be some BD oil.
Now, th}s is outside of ybur projecﬁ area? In the event
the Bough "D" ceservoir acted similar to the Bough "C"
where you might be producing a hundred percent water for
four or five months and then you started to get some oil,
do you have any’mOnitoring way of monitoring the f£luid,
to see if it might change? You know,
the "C" has had thatzcharacteristic whére yoﬁ produce

a hundred pefcent'w$%$p"and all of a sudden you gtart
getting some oil.

Well, to answer your question, I don't think we wbhid’ﬂav%

any direct way to monitor.
Now, we could, since we have got tubing in this wall

swab, at any time we wanted to, but what you are talking

P

about an I in my study here went into the completions

cases where the “Bough "D" gave up any shows .

so you coupled their minor --

T e A
CONEE S
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1} A I was unable to find them, and I was interested in this
o 2 part of it, begause I wanted to'know, but I didn't find
= 3| then.
8 4! '0 Wéll;:it is maiﬁiy water reservoir, but I just thought
jjlﬁ 5 it is a freak possibility, but, you know, it is an
§§_ 6 outside one.
L0 s )
:; 7 MR. LE MAY: That's all the questions I have.
‘ég 8 MR. NUTTER: Are therE‘éhX further'queStiéhs of
é;~ ‘9 My. Moritz? You may be excused. |
= | _
= 10 (Witness excused) :
ot 1 “MR. NQTTER; Have you already offered these? 40
12 MR. KELLAHIN: Yes.
13 ‘MR.'ﬁﬁfféR: Dia you have anything:fﬁrfher, Mr. ‘.
14 Kel;ghih? |
18 » ‘MR. KELLAHIN: That's all, Mr. ﬁﬂtter.
16 MR.<NUTTER: Does anyone have.anytﬁ;ng“they Wish
ﬁ:jy to offer in Case Number 45552 :
18 MR, ﬁATéH:E'The Cémmission has receivéa léﬁtérs from| N
19 Tenneco 0il Company and ffom Roger‘c. Hanks supporting the | |
o 20| applicants in this case. |
21 .‘ MR. NUTTER: Did they arrive in time?
24 MR. HATCH: We will pretend they did.
: | 23 MR:‘LE MAY: I have a statement, WiliiamAJ. Le May,
‘E 24 Le May Stevens & Reed, again, as royalty owners support the
A ;
é 25 ~applicant's request in this case.
4
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1 MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.

MR. ﬁﬁTTER: 1f there is nothing fuxrther, we will

3| ¢ake Case Numbér 4555 under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

.~ ¢hat the sane lS a true and

—

)
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, LINDA MALONE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Heaping pefore the
New Mexlco oil Conservatlon Comm1551on was reported by me; and

correct: reéord of the salid

proceedlnqs,«to the best of my knoWlédge;,sklll and ability.

:, ¢

vzjfﬁafﬁf R 7774 22
Court Reporter

&0 lnureby savnify Eoat whe fopegaoiny
s codplete reward of e pruasfﬁix
the Hrrpiver hewring of Seso P
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I kr k o - O. DOYIE BUTLER
ACBTOLR @i Conipany preént
o . , PEGGY L. HOLDEN
1000 V & J TOWER — MIDLAND. TEXAS 78701 - 918 683.5691 : Office Manager
June 17, 1971
. H x;ws‘ . 'A‘i!‘ ) ¥
, , | T dun 18 Pyl oaz
New.Mexico 011°Conservation Commiséion s
- P.0." Box 2088 .- o &
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 :
Attention: Mr. Pete Porter
RE: BTA 01 Producers,
. Application ‘for EXpansion of Vada :
P ( c o Bond Pressure Maintenance
\ PRRvI Project Lea & Roosevelt
e e _-Countiessy-New Mexico.
X -....\(’, Case #4555 ;}]
\\»M\_»_ o --/,.f'
Dear Sir,
Blackrock Oil'C'onipé’hy fully supports BTA in the above styled Case. y
Yours very "\:f:;rii‘ij},
BLACKROCK OIL COMPANY :
cet  Jerry I, Mortiz
BTA 011 Producers s o

Petroleum Engine‘erin'g,’ban‘d and Management Consultants




GOVERNOR

. ) ,, | BRUCE KING
OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE ""E’f‘:;";s:'"o

87501 ,
STATE GEOLOGIST
i : A.L.PORTER, JR,

July 7, 1971 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Re: CaseQNo. 4555

Mr. Jason Kellahin order Ho. R-4098-A
Kellahin & Fox : S

. aAppl t:
Attorneys at Law ' pprican :
Post Office Box 1769 BTA Oll Producers

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir: ’ .

Enclosed herethh are two copies of the above—referpnced
commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A, PORTER Jr.
Secretary-Dlrector ‘ W

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs ocec X
Artesia ocCC
Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Bill LeMay




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE 8TATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 4585
Order No, R~-4098-A

APPLICATION OF BTA OIL PRODUCERS
FOR BXPANSION OF A PRESSURE
MAINTENANCE PROJECT, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MBXICO,

ORDER OF C £B10;

C BSION

 This cause came on for hearing at 10130 a.m. on June 16,
1971, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8., Nutter.

: NOW, on this__7th _day of July, 1971, the lommiesion, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

EINpSs

(1) That due public notice having bcan given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject watter. tho;cof.

~(2) That the applicant, BTA Oil Producers, was authorized
by Order No, R~4098, dated February 8, 1971, to institute the
BTA Vada Bond Pressure Maintenance Project in the Vada Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection of water
into the Bough "C' formation. ;

(3) That the applloant seeks authority £o axpand said
project by converting .to water injection the following three
wells in Township 9 South, Range 36 Easts

BTA 685’Ltd. Bond Wéll No. 2, Unit L of Bection 5,

‘BTA 685 Ltd. Bond Well No. 4, Unit J of Section 4,

BTA 685 Ltd, Northcott Well No. 3, .Unit A of
Section 3.
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xules are not inconsistent with this order.

-2~
CABE NO, 4555
Order No. R~4098-A

. 64)” That the applicant proposes to‘complete the above~
described wells in such.a manner as to cause, by means of

" down~hole equipment, water from the Bough "D" zone to f£lood

the Bough "C" zone in each of said wells,

{s) ThatAthe proposed expansion of the pressure maintenance:

project ism in the interest of conservation and may result in
greater ultimate recovery of cil from the subject pool, thereby
preventing waste, and will not violate correlativo rights,

. (6) That the proposed method of completion of the above-
described three wells is feasible and in accord with sound
conservation practices, -

(7) That the subject application should be approved,
1T 18 THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, BTA Oil Producers, is hereby
authorized to expand its Vada Bond Preasure Maintenance Project
i the Vada Pennsylvanian Pool, lLea County, New Mexico by
converting to water injection the following throe waelis in
Townlhip 9 South, Range 36 ant. NMPM:

BTA 685 Ltd. Bond Whll No., 2 - Unit L of Section 5
BTA 685 LtAd. Bond Well No. 4 ~ Unit J of 8Ssotion 4
BTA 685 Ltd, Norxrthcoott Well Ko. 3 ~ Unit A of Section 5

(2) That the applicant is hereby authorized, as to each
of the above~described wells, to perforate the Bough "D" and
*C* zones and complete the wells in such a manner as to cause,
by means of down-hole equipment, water from the Bough "D“ zone
to flood the Bough "C" zonej »

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that for the purposes ot filing Form C=~12¢
as required by Rule 704 of the Commission Rules and Regulations,
the operator shall calculate the volumes of fluid injected
monthly and shall confirm the monthly calculation by actual
measurement of the volume of flow on a quarterly basis.

: (3) That the subject oxpindod‘prcnsuro maintenance project
shall be governed by the provision of Rules 701, 702, 703 and
704 of the Commisgion Rules and Ragulations inscfar as said

Shye ke gl o

A4
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CASE NO. 4585
Order No., R~4098-A

~(4) That jurisdiction of this
entry of such further orders ag

~ DONE at Santa Fe,
above designated.

di.?/

New Hex;cd; bh’thowdny and year herein-

STATE OF MNEW

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

1

" A, L. PORTER,

/.

cause is retained for the | |
the Commission may deem ngcc--at+ oo ’

MEXICO

4 L
Jﬁ?{/;ember& 8Sacretary
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Docket No, 1271

DCCKET:  RISUTLAX HEARING — WIDNISORY - JUNE 16, 1971

OIL covSERVAgxon’hoxmrsqxow ~ 9 AN, - MOR%AN ZALY,, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA $E, NEN MEXIZO. .

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 4487:

sration of the oil allowable for July and

(1) Conside
fvgust, A871;

(2) consideration of the allowable production of gas for
July, 1971, from fifteen pru:ated pools in Lea, Bddy,
Rodsevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico. bon91dera~
tion of the allowsble production of gas from nine
prorated pools in 82n Juan, Rio Arribs and’ bandoval
Countisys, New MeéeXico For July, 1971; also presentation
of purchaser's hominations for the six—nionth period
peginnitig AlUgust 1, 1971, for that area.

{(De Novo) This case will be continued to the August 18, 1971,

v

" CASE 4503:

Regular Hearing, )

Appllﬂatlon of Pennzoil Unltﬂd Inc., for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Appllcant “in the above-s*yled
cause, seeks an order pooling all mireral interests in the
Strawn formation underlying the W/2 of Secti¢n 6, Township

23 South, Range 27 East, Qox.th Carlsbad~$trawn ‘Gas Ppool,

hddg County, New Mexico, s3id acreage to be dedicated to the

‘Morris R. Antweil Joell Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the

Nbrth line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section
6. Also to bs censideréd will be the cost of drllllng said
well, a c¢harge -‘for the risk 1nvolved a provision“for the : <o
allocation of actual. _operating costy, and the establishment ' g

of charges for supervision of said well.

Upon application of Pennzoi' United, Tne., this case will
be heard Dg Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220,

(De Novo)

In the matter of the hearing c¢alled by the 0il Conservation ; -
Commigsion on its own motion to pernit Penroc 011 Lorpora—
tion and all other interested persons to appear and show
cavge why the iaténticnal deviation of Penroc 01l Corpora-
tion State Well No. 2, having a surface location 360 feet
from Che South ling and 330 feet f£yom the Bast line of
gection 28, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, Empire-Abo
paol, dey County, New Mexico, to a bot:toi hole-lcration

123 feet from the South line and 149 feet from the East
line of szid Section 28 should be approved and way the
allowable assigned to said well ghdvld not be reduced to
offset any advantzge gained by said bottom hole location
over other producers.




Regular Leaxinyg .
Wednesday - Jusz e, 19vi o Dceiet Ko, 12-71
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o pon apD]‘Pdu1OQ of Amoco Production Compeny, this case

o

will be heard Do Navo under the previsions of Rule 1220,

THE FOLLOWING ZASES Wili, BE MEARD BEFORE DANIEL 5. NUTTER,
EXAMTIHER, CR BELVIS A, 1 77, ’L'W“‘z'zﬂ"‘ EXAMINER, N THE OIL ‘
CONSHIVATION COMMTSSTON, CONFERENCE RCCHM ON THE SECOND FLCOK.
OF THE LAND OFFICE BUITDING A’l’ 10:30 a,m. s ‘

CASE 4547 Rpplication of %ansah'dil Corporation for salt water
isposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applican#s in the abcve-
styled cause, sse¥s ?uthorlty to dispose of oroduced salt
water inito the Seven Rivers formatlon ‘in the perforated in-
Y terval from 4008 feet to 4036 feet in its Mescalaro Ridge
S Unit "35" Well No. 17 located in Unit G of Section 35, Town-
ship 19 Scuth, Range 34 East, Pearl-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea
. County, New Mexico,

CASE 4548: ppllcatwon of Wanagan Petrcleum” Corporation for creation
of a new gas pool and special poa3 rules, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Apoleant in +the above—otyled cause, seeks the
creation of & new MOrrow gas pool for its Catclaw Draw Unit
Wiel) No. 1-Y located in Unit F of Section 26, Township 21
South, Range 25 } East, Eddy County, New Mexico, Applicant
further seeke the P omulgat on of spe01a1 rules thﬂrefor,
including a provision for 640-acre-spacing units.

’@

CASE 4549. Appiicaticn of Tom L. Ingram for unorthodox gas well location,

‘Rocsevelt County, ‘New Mexico, Appl*cant ‘in the above—
(6‘4‘ 4353“-f‘39f$— tyled cause, : ‘seeks approval of an- unoxrthodox’ gao well
location for his Light Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the
South line and 660.feet from the East line of Section 15,
Township 8 South, Range 37 East, Bluitt~-San Andi'es Assoeiated
Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mex1co, the S8/2 of said Section
15 to be dedicated +o the well.

CASE 45503 App¢1catwon of Roger C., Hanks for sal: water disposal, Eddy.
{Z ) ;l ounty, New Mexico. Applleant in the above—styled cause,
seeks author;fy to dispose of pxcduced salt watér into the
Devenian formation at ‘approximately 10,500 feét in a well

'v/ located 660 ifeel v*om the North and West lines of Section 5,
Township 20 South, Range 25 Bast, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE_4551: Application of Roger C. Hanks for an Unorthodox gas well

location, Bday County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

/ above-styled caise, seeks an exception to Rule 104 of the

Vi ~ Commission Rules and Regulations to drill a well at an un-
Vv orthodox gzs well locaticn 1900 feet from the South line

B -
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! Regular Hezrirg
Wedneqday - June 16, 1871
-3
Agmse 4553 caniim ‘ﬁé) .
and 850 faet frcm the West line of Section 35, Township

20 South, Range 24 East, undesignatad Lenn 'slvanian gas
pool, Eddy County, ¥ew Mexico, the 8/2 of said Section 35
tO be dedicated to the well.

CASE 4552: in the‘mattcr of the hear ing‘cq_«ed by the 0il Conservation

Ceamrission vpon its

~0of Rule 506 cf the Comm1551on RU

otxon to cnnSLeer the amendment
es and &egu]atlons by

=
e
C¥N

eting thexefrom the prevision that all 'gas preduced with

~@Qel
the current oil
Rule 506 c¢hezll
i CASE 4554: In the matier of thes
. L Commisaion on its ow
ﬁ%zt‘4¥%%“”@Jﬁ%€+—End all other intere
1¢ . why the following-des

Pool in Township 20
\ " New Mexico, should n

21lovable
be deemed to have been lawfu

determined in accordance with
lly”ﬁkeduced;
hearlng ceLLea by the 0il Conservation
wn motion to permtt Henry S. Birdseye
stod persons to appear and show cause
seribed wells in the Chaco Wasn~Mesaverde
North, Renge 9 West, Moxlnley County,

ot be plugged and abandoned in accordance

with a Cormission~approved’ plugglng progran.

1, 2, 3, and 4 and in

GASE 4555:

(oo 4% - K?¢5%7

CASE 4552

=2

Santa Fe Railrocad Wells Nos.
Unit P of Section 21; Well No.
Section 22; and Wells Nos. 5,
in' Units D, . D, ¢, F, D, and F,
‘Section 27,

6 in Unit M of
7, 8, 2,11, and 12
respectively, of

App11eat¢on of BTA 0il Producers for expansion of a pressure

maintenance project, Lea County, New Mexica,
e-styled ceuse, seeks authorlty to expand its

vzda Bond Fressure Maintenence Project, Vada Pennoylvaﬁlan

in-the abcv
BTA

Applxcant

Pool, by the conversion to water injection Of its Bond Wells

~-Nos,. 2 and 3 loc ared respectlvely,

in Units L :and A of

Sectlnn 5-and its’ Bond Well No.

4 located in Unit J of

Section d all

in Township 9 Scilith, Range 36 ‘East, Lea

County, Yew Mexigo,

Applizant proposes to complete the

above~described wells in such a2 manner as to cause, by means
of "down-hole eguipment, water from the Bough "D" zone to

flood the Bough "G" zone in each of

the wells,

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclaturo case ea;llng “for an

oxdexr

Lea, Eddy and Chaves Counfles,

new pool
for Morrow production
The discovery

(2) Jrea te Y
as & gas pool
ae

ARid-Morrow Pecl,

in Eddy-CounEy,

for the creation and extension of certain pools in
New Mexicoa.

Mew Mexico, classified
and designated as the

t) t’ - »
wall is Pennzoil United,
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Regular,Hearing 4 :
Wednesday - June 16, 1971

pocket No. 12-71

(Case 4553 continued)-

Tnc., Aid State No. 1 1o"atea it Un:it A of SeCtiOn 24,
pownship 17 south, Range 28 Fast, NMPM. ,Saiﬁ,P°°1

would comprise:

TOWNSHIP_ 17 SOUTH , RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
E”TIOV 24: N/2

(b) Create a newpool in Lea County, New Mex1co,;

¢lassified as an oil pecol for Blinebry productlon ‘and
de31gnated as theEast‘Perry—Bllnebry pool. The discovery
well is Mark production Company, Conoco: Federal No. 2
lacated in Unit J of Section 30, Townshlp 20 South, Range
39 Fast, MMPM. Said pool would’ comprise:

TOWNSHID 20 SOUTH, -BANGE 39 EAST, NMPM
SECTTION 30: SE/4

(e) Extend the Arrowhead- ~Grayburg Pool in Lea county,
New Mexico, to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP 32 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 20: NW/4 | o

(d) Extend the North Bagley—Pennsylvanlan pool in Lea
county, New Mexico, to 1nclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 12° stTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: SE/4

¥

(e) Extend the Boyd—worrow Gas Pool in 2ddy County; New
Mexico, to- jnelude therein: E

TOWNSHIP - 19 ‘SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: s/2

(f) Exteﬁé the Daggpr“Draw-Upper Penn$ylvan1an Pool in

EAdy Countv, New Wexlco, to lnclude therein:

mOWﬂSHLP 19 SOUTH RANGE 25 EAST NMPM

SECTION’30° w/2 W/2

.-
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Dovket No, 12-71

(

3 the Dovnle L-Queen Pool in Chaves County,

) . p & N
{5} Fxtend ths Dovbnle i-Q
Naw [Mevico, to irvciude thesrein:

z

XMPM

anwxsisp 1.4 §i‘21. sg“cv 29 EEET,

DOURSE

SRt ¥
BLlHRION

()} Extend the Led--Bone Springs Pool in Lea County,
NMew Mexico, to includs tharein:

TORNSHIP 1¢ SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NYPM
I 0»1/4 ~

Extend tha South Molcemack~Silurian Pool in Lea County, ;

New Mexice, to in*i&de therein:

——
[
~
joh)

RANGE 37 EAST, MNMPM

TOWNSHI? 32 SOUR
SECTION 22: W

',
4

(J) Extend the Power Grayburg-San Andres Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexi¢o, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 37 SOUTH, RANGE 31 BAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: SW/4 sw/4

PONNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SEETTON 6@ NW/4 Nw/4

:(k) Exténd the West Sawyer—San Andres Pool in Lea County,

New Mexico, té inelude therdin:

‘wa§3§;y 9 _SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
. SECTION 21: SE/4 :
{1) Extéend the Ndf%b Va *ulm—ADO Peo 37 n Lea County, New

Mexico, toc invlude therx ein:

WRSEIP_ L7 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMBM ; :

2,
iy

OWN3S
CCUBECUTON 13: NE/4 ; SO :
SECTION 15: 8/2 sW/4 ' ;
SE2TICN 23: w/z
{(m) Exteénd the Northwe vacuun-Wolfoanp Pocol in Lea COuhty,
New Mexico, to aneluue therzin: : e .
OUTY, RANGE 34 EAST, N»MPM

5: WE/4
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CCKET:  RESULAK HRARING - WEDNISSDAY - SUNE 16, 1971

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION —~ 9 A.M. - MORGAN ALL,, STAYE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEN MEXITO _—

—_— s s e

ALLOWABLE: (1) Conasidscation of the oil alicwable for July and
: August, 1971; |

(2) ‘Consider atior of the allowable producticn of gas for
July, 1671, frow fifteen prorated posls in Lea, Eddy,
{ Chaves Counties, New Mexico. Considera- e
310Nable production of ‘gas from hine
2 in €an Juan, Ric Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico for July, 1971; alsc presentaticn
of purchaser's nominations for the six-montn period
‘baginnirig Auguétw;, 1971, for that area.

Rocaeaev

CASE_4487: (De Novo) - This case will be continued to the August 18 1971,
: Regqular Hearing,

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for compulshry poollng,
Eddy County, New Mexico, -Applicant, in the above—ctyled
cause, sceks an oxder poollng ali mlneral Jnterests in+~the
Strawn formation underlying the W/2 of Section 6, TownsHip
‘23 south, Range 27 East, South Carlsbad~$travn Gas Pool

Eddy’ County, New Mexico, s3id acreage to be dédicated to the
Morris E. Antweil Joell Well No. 1 located 660 feet Fcom the
North line a2nd 1980 feet from the West line of said Section
6. 'Also to bs ccnsidecéd will be the cost of drilling said
‘well, a charge for the risk inveolved, a provision for the
allocation of actual operatihg costs, and the establlshment
of vharge“ for supevv131on of said well,

,Upon aﬁpllcatnon of Pennzoil United, Inc,,‘thls case W111
be hesrd D2 Novo! undp“ the- prov131ons of Rule 1220,

CASE 4503: (De Novo) s
' In the matter of the hearlng CGalled by the 0il Conservatlon

‘Commigsion on its own’ motion to permlt Penrcc 0il Corpora- .
tion and all other interested perscunscto appear and show
- “cause why the iwtsntional dev1at10n ‘of 'Penroc 0il Corpora-

5?& tion State Wf]l No. . 2, hav:ng a surface location 260 fect
from the South line and 330 feet frnmrthe Bast line of
Section 28, Yownship 17 South, Range 28 East, Empire-Abo
rool, Eddy (ourty, New Mexico, to a bottom hole-lccation
123 ‘fest from the Soithsline and 149 faet from the Bast

: lina of szid Szction 28 should be approved and wny the

f . allowable assigned to szid well should not be reduced to

' cffset any advantage gelnno by sRid bottiom hola location

over’ othar priéducers. g
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fpon applicatinsh of Amocco Production Company, this case
wiil be heard D2 Nave undey the provisicns of Rule 1220.

TOHE ROLLOWING CRSES WILI, BE NEARD BEFORE DANiEL:Sl NUTTER,
EXAMINER, OR BLYIS A, UYZ, ALTERRATE FXAMINER, IN THE OIL
CONSERVADION COMAISSTION CONFERENCE RCOM ON THE SECOND FLOOR
or Tﬂu TAND CFFICE BULLDING AT 10:30 a,m,:

CASE 4547 Appltﬂat;Ou of Eansan 0il Corporation for salt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ahcove-
styled cause, sse%s authority to dispose of procduced salt
water into the Seven Rivers formation in the perforated in-
terval frcum 40069 feet to 4036 feet in its Mescalaro: Ridge
Unit “35" Weiil No. 17 lccated in Unit G of Section 35, Town-
ship 19 Scuath, Range 34 Bast, Pearl-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea

County, New Mexico.

CASE 4548: Application of Hallagan Petrcleum Corporation for creation
of a new gas pool and special pool rules, Eday County,
Mew Mexico. Applicalit, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
S ereatiofi of a. new Morrow ‘gas pool for its Catc1aw Draw Unit
Well No. 1-¥ located in Unit F of Section 26, Township 21
South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant
further seekg the promulgation of special’¥ules therefor
S including a provigion for 640-acre spaczng units. ] ' .
CASE 4549: Application of Tom L.‘ Ingram for unorthodox gas well locatlon,
‘Rocsevelt County, New Mexico. Appllcant in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox gas wel;
'lo"aflon for his Light Well No., 1 located 1280 feet frop the
, ‘South line and 660 feet from the East line of Section ‘15,
’ Township 8 South, Range 37 East, Bluitt-San Andres Assoelatéd
Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, the §/2 of said Section
15 to be dédicated to the well.

CASE‘455Q&‘ App)lcatlon of Roger C. Hanks for balt water dlsposal Eddy
' County, -New Mevico. Appllnant in the above~styled cause,
geeks authorLty to dzspose of produced salt water into the
Devonian formation at approximately 10, 500 ‘feet in a well
' located 660 feet from the North and West lines of Section 5,
! Township 20 South, Range 25 East, BEddy County, New Mexico.

it At e

CASE 4551).: Appllaaflon of Roger C. Hanks for qn unorthodox qdq well
TCnaLJor Eddy Ceunty, New Mexico, Appllcant in the
above~styied cause, seeks an exception to Rule 104 of the
Commission Rules and Regulations to dvill a well at an un-
orthodex gzs well location 1900 feet from the South line

o S, AL e,
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Toewnship
aZniarn. gyas

and 850 F-nf’Ercﬁ}the‘Weat'"Lne‘ofV ;
n lvz
zid Section 35

20 -Scuth, Range 24 Bast, undesig
Tpeol, t.duy Con ey, New Mexico
to be dzdicated to tae well.

CASE 4552: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission upon its own motion to consider the amendment
of Rule 506 of the Conmission Rules end Regulations by
deleting tharefron the prevision that all gas produced with

-

the curvant 011 2llowablz determined in accordance with

Rule 506 shall be deem=d tc have been lawfully prodiced.

:

H
H
:
=

CASE 4554: In the matter of the hearing callied by the 0il Conservation
‘Commission on its own motion to pexiit Henry S. Birdseye
and all other interestsd persons to appear and show cause
why the foltowangndescrloed wells in the Chaco Wash-Mesaverde
Pool in Towaship 20 North, Range 2 West, McKinley County,
Mew Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance
with a Commission-approved plugging program, : G,

e e empmcsac ot AN T

San a Fe Railzoad Weils Nos. 1,2, 3, and 4 and ‘in
Unit 2 of Section 21; Well No. 6 in Unit M of ‘
Section 22; and Wells Nos. 5, 7, 8, 9, 11, and 12

in Units », b, &, ¥, D, and ¥, respectively, of
e Seation 27.
‘,w«u ’ ) ) U e

LIRS . . :
CASE 4555- Appliicaticon of BYA Oil Producers for expansion of a pressure
mainienanvce project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
: : in the above-~styled cause, seeks authority to expangd its
! BTA vzda Bond Pres sure Maintenence Project, Vada Pennsylvanian

w Pool, by thg e %ggs ;o water injestion of its Bond Wells
%o rp spectively, in Units L and A of

Nos. 2 and :
Section 5 aad it s Bond Well No. 4 located in Unit J of

; Section 4, ail in Township 9 Scuth, Range 36 East, Lea

* i County, New Mexico., Applisant proposes to complet@ the
above~desccibed well:'ln such a mannnr as to cause by means
of dewn-hole. Pquvpment “water from the Bouoh “D" Zone to
flood the pough “@ nefle in each of tHE weills.

——

D

»
.

CASE QSSQA Sbutheastexn New Mexicc nomenclatire case calling for an
“order for the creation and extension of certain pools in
Lea, Eddy and Chaves Counties, MNew Mexico,

=3

S

{ay Crasate 3 new poold in Sddy County, New Mexico, classified 2

as & gas pool for Morvew production and desighated as the
Aid-Morrow Gas Pocl. The discowv ery well is Pennzcil United,
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Regular Hearing - .
wednesday - June 16, 1971 )
-4- , ; 7 pDocket No. 1.2-71

‘(case 4553 aontinued)

tne., Aid state No. 1 located in unit A of gection 24,
Townshipil? south, Range 28 East, NMPM. said pool
would compxise: ' -

oifgsHIP 17  SOUTH, RANCE 28 EAST, NMPM

e e Soafchat ot

‘SECTTON 24: N/2

(o) Create a new pool in Lea Ccuhtyy‘New'MexiCO,
dlassified as‘an oil pool for Blinebry préduction'and
designated as_ﬁheEaStﬁTerfy>Blinebry pool. The discovery
well is Mark production company ¢ COnoco Federal No. 2
located -in Unit J oftseétién”3g, Township 20 south. Range

39 East, MNMPM. ‘gaid pool would comprise:

39 EAST PM

“(e) Extend thefArrowheadmcraybutg pool in Lea county,
New Mexico, to include therein:

OUTH. RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Nw/4

TOWNSHIP. 22 s
SECTION 20:

*Ca)itEkgghg the North Bdgléy—?enpSylvanian pool in Lea
;Couﬁty, New ﬁeXiéc;“tO“%nclﬁae*theréiﬁ:
 POWNSHIP 12 doUTH, RANGE 33 EAST NMPM

e

SEcTi6N“s= ‘SE/4

N
X

(e) _Extena Eﬁé'Boyd{Morrow Gas Ppool in EAdy county, New *

Mexico, to include therein: . : :
fouNeHTP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 95 EAST, NMEM
sporion 10: S/2 '

(£) Extend the Dagger Draw-Upper Péhﬁéylvanian pool in
Eddy county, New Mexico, tOjinclude»therein:

ggﬂgggipﬁlg*SOﬁﬁﬁ RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM

e e

SECATON 30: w/2 W/2

—




R@gu ST Henring k
Wednusdd/ - Oung 16, Levy Docket Ne. 12-7: ,
G :
; {5}  rFixteng the Dooble -Queen Pool in Chavas County,
Wiy Vexico, +p inciude thayrein, , ’ ’
: E'QW TP ,'f‘-" zae i DX . i ‘
COWNSHTZ ‘ ,.«_-,,«j_ \p\:m»' ~22_BAST, Nupy , &
p s | ,
{h) Fxtana the lea--mone Sp*lng% POoY in T8z County, = :
Nay Mexicon, to ingl LNde v hherainy
WNSETP 1o soumy, - RANGE 34 PAST, Mupy : k o |
: SECPION 25: sw/g . . ] A
(1}  Extsnd tna Soutn Moo ormack-Silurian pool in Lea County,
New Mex*co, to incliude thereia:
- FOWRSHID 22 soyryr, —RANGE 37 EAST, nvpm | 3 |
<Eﬂ110~'22a Nw/4 :
(J)  Extend the Powen Gxa}burg -San Andres Pool in Eddy o ,
County, New Mexigo, to "nclude therein: B
ZOWNSMED 37 gouny QANGL 3L BAST, NMPM ‘ s
SLCTTON 32: Sﬂ/4 SW/4
. B
LOWNSHIP 18 SOUVH, RANGE 31 magm L NMPM ’ | S
SELTION by NW/4 N /4 \
(k) Fxterd the waest Sawyer-san Andres Pool in 1ea Couﬁty,
New Mexieo, to.inelude theréin: R
G TOWNSKIP © SOyUTH, RARQEMQZ;EASTL NMPM

c‘1“‘C1‘.‘]I(§n‘.\7 21 " SE/4

(1) Extend the Nocth Vacuun-aho peal

L in Lea County, New"
Mexico, to w"‘uuc therein: 0
i3 N it
TOWNSHIP 17 sourw, RANCE 34 FAST, mMPM
SRy 13 NE/4

5}
SRCTION 15: $/2 sw/4 :
SE2DICN 23: w/2
(n) Extend the Now

Ehvast Vaocuum- WOliﬂ

amp Pcol in Lea County,
New MeXico, to inelude thersing o '
TOWNS ”Ibwll.bobmq R%H§§m§ﬁ_E§§EH~JQ§ﬂ4
SECTYON 5t wB/4

Lo,
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ROGER C. HANKS , : %
2100 WILCO BUILDING  [7" .

, P. O, BOX 584 . . -4

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 =

i,

Lann

P

June 14, 1971

0i1 Comission
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attn: Mr. Pete Porter
Re: Case #4555
Dear Pete:
- I_Suppokt these fellows all the way, and if this does not
reach you in time, will call due to the Western Union ‘strije.
RCH:dv
A - p, PV B PR PR ‘.—,,-‘;/lf;;.::;__‘ Ze. a,{:/\,
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TE""EDU 0“. CUMPANY A Ma/or Componen{ gf:}enpeco Inc. @
P.0. BOX 1031 « 1860 WILCO BUILDING.« MIDLANG, TEXAS 19701

-~

"1\jJun

June 11, 1971

‘P, 0, Box 2088
‘Santa Fe, New ‘Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Pete Porter

Gentlemen'

Tenneco’ 011 Company, as. an operator 1n the Vada F1e1d Lea and -
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, wishes to support BTA's application
for their pressure ma1ntenance proaect

We beliéve the application to be in the best interést of ‘011
‘conservation,

Very ryly you‘r/’;
s j’égiiﬁé’

F.. cDona
Drftr1ct Production” Super1ntendent

MidTand, Texas 79761
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Monthly Gas Production -
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Monthly Gas Production -, MCF
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Monthly Gas Production - MCF
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EXHIBIT 12
CASE NO, 4555

L
19l

i
i
i -
T -
T 3
..” H -4
i |
e
ry {lo
H SR ]
T 202863
T M ER
i -
i 42 = =P QO
¥ ‘B A ND
—\o IO
P e )
S
B N
. O
! i
|
!
; 7 »
leEs
7_.,B oM
~ONIN O
17N G\ &)
QICI D
o~ ‘,’o, -
== o~
QOO
o =
e
: >
i B
o Y
< <
£ ,saw
-~ 2anl +
R
RO R

‘OD HILZT € IDAANIN

Jqusacy *rEEA gEvs GNOISIAIO OS1 X oM
; SIVE O  SHINOW AD Suvir s [OM




Monthly Gas Produetion - MCF ;
ad A QA |

19

EXHIBIT 13
CASE NO. 4555

l
e .
[=}3
-~
-
s
1
. c e
| t
e
{10
. NS I IS S
2loas 3
%) ,
| HMER
,_ P oo
| g O ONON
W, AR R
m, BNl
i == O\
“ SR
| i
| R
o
i \O!
| o @
| “leab g
_ SmER
o ON
1 RN
y ~ oA e
‘ ia N e Vo]
; G N B
By g

ive

T
2
B
2= .
: . ~
1 - P 5
: R I
ot o0 s
T orEE

TOD UASSI ¥ NISLNIN

s Tes AN - SNOISIAIG 058 X .19,
SIVE OV SHANOW AT SUYIA G wdy

.
wia

3
'




Monthly Gas

Production - MCF

0D uISEIW MAAININR

SNOISIAICG- 051
clyeE oV EHANCGH AB SUYAAE

. tyTSIA NIV

o e e A e ST

IBIT 14
, 45565

EXH
CASE NO

A
1
"\
@]
2w ux
A fre3
0 .00 0
WBV;B
2\ N M
@ N O N
OO
R S g
ZA0\O DN
IO NH=
O AN

ul
il
as
ater

Cu
G




1
¥

smbempeaiomy

19.09. ...

R AR

eive ov

ST

QO UIBST ¥ IIAININ

‘SNOISIAIQ 051 X
BHINOAW AQ SUYVIA S

23]

i

EXHIBIT 15
CASE NO. 4555
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CASE NO, 4555

Leyg

19 7%

uay

DUEIRORY (RN U iy iy

B

R4

ep

"35Q

1

“aox

120

RUE
iy ¥y
1 fiag

vung
Aeg
gy
vty
673
ury

r,

Q..

19,

i
.-~

EEN
AN

171,107 Bdbls

190

Cunilative to 5-1-7

173,537 NCF
355,101 Bols

“ieg
3oy

Rng

PR DA g i i gty

wung

Aoy

1969 _____

3
.

ey

e
%23

uefl

=

749 Bbls

wey |~
130
..ua¢w
“any
FSLH

€,511 Bbls

I

50 1241-70

%
1
119,376 MCF

339,

Qunf
Aryg
oy
LF
Qo4
wef

Cumalative
01l
Gas

Water

el UISET ¥ UIAANIN

SNOISIAIG 051 X S :
SHINOW AB SHVIA & A 2




g

1

Yy

O S

1=

§

XHIBIT 17

—{acp—

b
CASE NO, 4555

19, ..

.
.

71

5=1

T
(He]

1

ive
5 Bbls
MCF

3
116,128

Lo

mulat

78

1§

334,193 Bbls

1

Q.

q

7C:
Bbls

?\‘!

‘19

CF

508
»719
319,316 Bbls

-1

2
5

to 1
148,
86

9b% .
ative

1
ul

SN
il

¢

01
Gas
Water

s . - 8 SO HASSI W AI4SNIN
Wiy 3 ] ‘ ) ; T SNOISIAIG 051 X
: cive oF SHLNOW. AT SUVIA & !

T L S e A A S e < 4y o e

Sy




T oY
PRIA S § geor

sy

p o

R0 S~

1‘-

0 puliy

o ey

S Bl Cnt S-S

19

|

A

19

<70

ﬁ ‘O 3551 W NLININ
UOTAONDOIL IS8 TO AT TN T YA ngtea SNOISIAIG O%1L X =7,
FOTLONDOAG ASNUN R TTO ATHRMON eive 9y SHINOW AT SHYIA & 0P

e i g

Cuialative

EXHIBIT 18
CASE NO, 4555
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BTA OIL PRODUCERS
VADA BOND PKESSURE MAINTENANCE PROJECT AREA

LIST OF BOUGH "D" DST

Magnolia - Walker Federal #1-H
Unit M - Sec. 6-9S-33E

2 6/50 Bo C 9%6 + 50 (9916) + 150 (10016)

DST 9928-58
TO - 2 hrs rec 1684' sy
‘vNo pressures

DST 9984-10,016 . L |
T0 - 2 hrs rec 60' mud + 5760' SW no shows
‘FSIP - 3800F \

BTA 0il Producers - Bond #i
Unit I - Sec. 4-9S-36E

10/68 Bo ¢ 981k + 50 (9864) + 150 (996H)

DST 9781-9882 o |
TO - 1 hr 11 min rec 7510' SW no shows
60M FSIP - 3547#

_Cactus Drlg,’Co.k-'Shnrav st. A #2
. Unit H - Sec. 2-95-36E

5/59 Bo C 96Uk + 50 (969%) + 150 (979k)

DST 97&0-9815,H

TO - 75 min _rec 7800' SW no shows : 3 .
30M FSIP - 36L8# ' } - (
Magnolia - Cox Federal #2 _ o ' J o

Unit D - Sec. 12-95-36E
'5/56 Bo 0]9572'+ 50 {9722) + 156L(§822) .
DST 9793-9813

TO -;2;21~ hrs rec 7830' SW no shows e ) :
30M FSIP - 3695# : _ , j
_ o , ;

" Magnolia - Santa Fe #1-C
Unit F - Sec. 21-9S-36E

7/50 Bo € 9770 + 50 (5826);¢ 150 (9920)

DST 9838-9846 | ' ,
TO - 2 hrs ~rec 3123' SW no shows — T
“STP —‘36;;# rec 3123 no shows BEFORE EXAMINER_ NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATI~#t = <rISSION

N EX 1 ol 2d

Forest 0il - Fedefal-Warreﬁy#l ) ; \
Unit D - Sec. 17-95-36& CASE NO. wared

4/50 Bo C 9678 + 50 (9728) + 150”(9828)

DST 9761-9776 -
©TO - 2 hrs ~rec 1380' SW no shows
No pressures )

EXHIBIT 20 |
CASE NO, 4555 .




, “ \TIC SKETCH FOR PROPOSED msemou WELL

BTA OIL PRODUCERS
685 LTD. BOND, N! 4

13807 FSL & 1382 FEL OF SECTION 4, T-9:5 R-36-€
~Ek "QU?\T\ NEW MEXN‘.O

LA

. 12Y4 <56.@ 390 wéﬂs .
Elev. 4086 K.8. (CEMENT CIRCULATED)
Soudded: 9:23-68

Completed:t+11- 68

e

11" HOLE

8%6 C50.€ 4093 waoo'ss, I |
(ssr.wov Ceminr 1380) |
{
BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTﬁ:R'r 1. 778 WOLE 1
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSI | !
7 EXHIBIT NO._2/ i_
CASE NO 95 , ~ —— 275 0.0.TUBING
I ’
| -~ TUBING PERFS. 982030 :
TOP Bo.'C” 9814 :
(-5728) | :
! ) : | S PERFS.(Be’C") 9820 i
i | BAKER MODEL'F"
10 ST PERMANENT PKR. © 9840°
i B ,.., " ' ' , ‘ , . . : '
| TOF Ba. D" 36 H EST, PERFS, (0.0") 986811 |
© .8 EXHIBIT 21 .4 e S T O r T
CASE NO. 4555 T.0. gagsgg (Tor "EMENT ¢ 8330 J
| ' RBID.9




o

: CASE MO, s

DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCW FOR PROPOSED INJECTION WELL
BTA 0L PRODUCERS
685 LTD, BOND, N 2

1938 FSL B 680 WL OF 5EC“0\ g TQS Q3%.E
LEA COUNTY, \E\\ MEY\\

E\w 4110 KB,
Spudded: 8-20- 68
Compichedid-23.68

BEFORE EXAMINER” NUTTE

| 2IL CONSERVATION Ci:AMISSIONY
‘ EXHIBIT NO. 2.2

BAKER MODEL. F.
PERMANENT PKR, @ 9925’

~ -

EST. 10P Bo.'D" 9934 \4\~§

+ s ——

4’/4 HOLE -~S\-s
EXHIBIT 22

U

“EST.T.D.10,010°

0

I0.0 ool

CASE NO. 4565

e’

172 HOLE

129 (50,0 378 w/3T5 5.

(CEMENT CIRCULATED)

(EST. TOP CEMENT @ 1350')

%o DTUBING

176 MOLE

TUBING PERES. 98909900’

5y €56, €'9910' w/300 ¥,
| 'rop CEMENT 8372')

EST, PERFS. (B0 D) 99444

4 FLUSH INT LINER FROM,

= $810-1000"/PACK-ORE FANGER

8 s st @41\0 w/400 8K, -

e R S — e
. o e e e o O T

T 4 A




e e il it e e i e il e SRR

JECTION WELL

T OIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH FOR PROPOSED I
BTA OlL PRODUCERS
85 LTD. NORTHCOTT, N¢ 3 o

(60 ENUL & 110 FEL OF SECTION 5, T-9-5,R-%%
CEA COUNTY,  NEW MENILO

1171 WOLE

Y 56,0 110w 915 s,
T\(CEMENT CIRCULATED)

Elev. 4101 K.8.
Spudded: 3+ 1169
Cormgleted: 54765

s IHE

: a?a"‘cse;@ 8064 w/Ad0 i
S (EST. TOP CEMENT @/\sso‘)

1% 0.0, TUBING

| || |BeFORE EXAMINER NUTTER|

g OIL CONSERVATION Cr:MMISSION —
‘ '._..y__.._.,_._EXHIBI'i' NO._ 23
| CASE NO.___ Y584 3 e 517 voLE
Top BeiC' 9768 o o
(+5667) TUBING PERFS. 97174-9798

X

LR EREL)
logoooool

_pERES. BeC 9714-3798

s ||||l|ll!|||‘nl :
ARLELY] T

BAKER MODEL F

PERMANENT PKR. 8 9825 P4 gl (56, @ 9IS w308 8%,
1 £ST. TOP Bo. T 9838 s = (S “‘T““’ ot
| EST, PERFS. (80,1 984050
834 WOLE S~ |
. R 4"»'5\.}15»\ .gom’whnmmm w5
EXHIBIT 28 2T, 10,8900 BM15-4500 w/PACKOFF HANGER
CASE NO, 45 55

e—eeae —




PERFORATED NIPPLE —

e e ———,

SCHEMP\T\C oF DO\NNHOLE EQUIPMENT

TYPICAL INJECTION WELL

LOCK-SET SEAL

ASSEMBLY

VADA BOND PRESSURE MAINTENANCE oR0)

,fblo e 0 0.0

rﬁ CSG. PERFS. Bo.'C”

| L ON-OFF TOOL
J ' ;

"\wm LINE CHECK VALVE

PACK-OFF TYPE LINER

i CON‘SERVA‘TION CLAMMIZS

|PFORE EXAMINER NUJTER

m
=
00600000000

EXHIBIT 24
CASE NO. 4555

S

(

L

EQUIPMENT THAT 18 REIMOVED W/TUBING

1S TTHANGER

‘ - MODEL" £ PACKER
-.J’-——S' PERMANENT TYPE .

s)2 Cs6,

LINER PERFS, B0 D

44 HoLE

4" FLUSH JT. LINER




BEFORE THE

o 011 CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

- IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

, E OF BTA OIL PRODUCERS FOR EXPANSION , ;LYJ 7 f;ﬂg»:§~7-u-
IS OF A PRESSURE MAINTENANCE PROJECT, ¢ P = J
St LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

AP P L T C ATIO N

Comes now BTA Oil Producers and applies to the 0il

§ v Conservation ComﬁfSSiOn'okaew Mexico for approval off%he
‘expansion of its pllot pressure ‘maintenance projedt‘in the
Vada Penﬂ%ylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New.

; | w Hex1co, and in ‘support thereof would show the Commission-

1. By its Order No. R-4098, entered Febyuary 8, 1971,
the Commission anproved a pilot pressure maintenance project
in the dea-Pennsylvanian Pool by the injection of water
lnto_tnqﬁBouqh “G" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation through
its 685 Ltd. Bond Well No. 5, located in the NW/4 SW/4 of
Séctibn 4, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M., Lea

County,”New Mexico;

2. Said order made provision for the expansion of the
pressure maintenance project by an administrative‘procedure,
for injecfion in addifional wells of air, gas or water, but ‘
because of the manner of injection, as hereinafter stated,

this application will require notice and hearing before the

Commission or its duly appointed examiner.

3. Applicant proposes to.add three additional injection

wells to the pilot project, as follows:

The 685 ‘Ltd. Bond Well No. 2, located 1980 feet
, . ‘from'the South line and 660 feet from the West
e i : line of Section 5, Township 9 South, Range 36
i T Eagt, NiM.P.M,

The 685 1.td, HBond Well No. 4,1ocated 1980 feet
from-the South line and 1980 feet from the East
1ine of Section 4, Township 9 South, Range 36

East, N.M.PiM,

| DOCKST MAD




it

The 685 Ltd. Northcott Well No. 3, located 660

feet from the North line and 710 feet from the

East line of Section 5, Township 9 South, Range
36 East, N.M.P.M, .

4. Applicant has, under the provisions of Order No.
R—4098, 1n3ected water in the 685 Ltd. Bond Well No. 5 for
the past four and one~ha1f months, and ‘has accompllshed all
that is possible by injeCtion throughvthis one well, and the
additiohal injection wells are necessary to fully evaluate
the’ﬁreSSure'meinteﬁéhce project, |

5. Applicant further seeks authority to utilize as a
water source, the Bough "D" formatlon, approx1mately 100 feet
below the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvan1an formatlon for
injectlon of water into the thiree additional injection wells,

utilizing the reservoir energy of ‘the Bough D" formation to

accompllsh 1n3ect10n into the Bough "C"'formatlon, which will

not require lifting the water to the surface prior to re-
injection. '

6. All of the above three proposed injection wells are
located within the project area approved by Commission Order
No. R~4698 ”

7. Approval of th1s applicatlon is in the interests of
conservation, will result in the possible recovery of oil that
yould_not otherwise benreoovered, and will prevent waste, and :
correlative rights will beiprOteCted.

WHEREFORE applicant prays that ‘this application be set
for hearing before the Commission or the Commission's duly
appoiﬁted examiner,‘and7that after notice and hearing as

required by law, the Commlssion enter 1ts order approv1ng

expansion of - the pilot pressure maxntenance ‘project as




‘prayed for.

Respectfully submitted,

'BTA OIL PRODUCERS

?oqmlés ’O.ﬁfﬁzyali:

W. KELTAHIN

KELLAHIN & FOX
P. O. Box 1769 G
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN. THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
‘COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF, COVSIDERING°

CASE No. 4555

T O S U i Ko o

Order No. R-_# o7& -+
Y hepeEEE el : o » ¥ y{)'“'“ "
APPLICATION OF BTA OIL PRODUCERS e LA ‘
FOR EXPANSION OF A PRESSURE R S ,

o}

/

'NEW MEXIC

SR Ay

R

s

mﬁ&>

!

"ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

S

‘"E'éOMMISSION:

B | BY ;

e % 7 ‘ - »10: 30 ‘ ' , i

,é | i This cause came on" for hearing at § a.m. On June 16 , 1971,

§ ‘at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Dan1e1 'S, Nutter . :

3 NOW, on this__ ~__day of July , 1971, the Commission, a .
'quorum belng present, ‘having con31dered the testlmony, the record § .

“and‘ the rec0mmendat10ns of the Examlner, and’ belng fully advxsed
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due publlc notice having been" ngen as reguired by
law, the Commlss1on has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.,

(2) That the appllcant, BTA 0il Producers, was authorlzed by
Order No. R-4098, dated February 8, 1971, to 1nst1tute ‘the BTA
Vada Bond Pressure Maintenance Project in the Vada Pennsilvanian

Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the

Bough “"C" formation. | - DY




e L o e e e b iy

conservation“practices.

EigE’No. 4555
Order No. R~

(3) ‘That the applicant seeks authority to expand said
project by converting,water injection wer the following three -
wells in Township 9 South, Range 36 East: !

BTA 6§5 Ltd. Bond Well No. 2,~Uﬁi£ L of Section 5

BTA 685 Ltd. Bond Well No. 4, Unit Jupf Section 4,

BTA 685 Ltd. Northcott Well No. 3, Unit A of

Section 5. A

(4) That Ehe'ﬁﬁp%jcant proposes to comblete the above-
described wells in such a manner as to cause, by means of
down-hole equipment, water from the Bough "D" zone to flood
the Bough "C* zoﬁé in each of said wells.

(5) That the proposed expansion'of the pressure maintenance
project is in the interest of conservétion and may result |
in greater ultimate recovery of oil from the subject pool,
théreby preventing waste, and will not violaté‘corrélative rights.

(6) That the proﬁosed method of completion of the above—

described three wells is feasible and in accord with seié

(7) That thé subject appliéétidn should be approved.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That ﬁhe appliCéht, BTA'Oil‘Producérs,‘is hereby
authorized to expand its Vada Bond Pressure‘Maihtehance,Projéct
in the vada Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico by
converting to water injection the following three wélls in -

Township 9 South, Range 36 East, NMPM:




Q

33—
CASE NO. 4555
Order No. R-

'means'dfﬁdOWn;hdle equipment, water from the Bough "D'" zone to

‘rules are not ‘inconsistant with this order.

BTA 685 Ltd. Bond Well No. 2 - Unit L of Section 5
BTA 685 Ltd. Bond Well No. 4 - Unit 7 of Section 4
BTA 685 ‘Ltd. Northcatt Well No. 3 - Un1t ‘A of Sectlon 5
(2) That the appllcant is hereby" authorlzed as to each
of the above-described wells, to perforate the Bough "hH* and "C"

sonés and complete the wells in such'a manher:as to cause, by

flood the.BOugh e ozone;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that for the purposes of'filing Form C€-120

as requlred by Rule 704 of the Commission Rules and Regulations,
the operator shall calculate the volumes of f1u1d:}njected
monthly>and shall confirm the monthly calculation by actual
measufément of the volume of flow on a guarterly baSis.

‘(3) That the subject expanded pressure malntenance pro;ect
shall be govefhed'by the prov1slon of Rules 701, 702 703 and

704 6f the Commis$ion Rules and Regulations insOfar as said

(4) That jurisdicﬁibh of this cause is rétained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commisgion may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New>yexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.




CASE 4556: Application of TENNECO
SR S J FOR SALT WATER-DISPOSAL, CHAVES
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